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Mr. President,
The Islamic Republic of Iran welcomes the high level delegation of Peru to this UPR session; 
While recognizing the efforts of Government of Peru for promotion of human rights  and full understanding of  the challenges in this regard, we do have concerns on some human rights issues in Peru including the abusive use of states of emergency in particular in regions inhabited by Indigenous Peoples, increase of discriminatory and xenophobic rhetoric towards the foreign population, the high number of persons killed or injured as a result of security forces operations, the excessive use of force by police, the high number of enforced disappearances, overcrowding in prisons, the large number of persons in pretrial detention, the situation of environmental, land and Indigenous Peoples’ human rights activists, increase of intimidation, reprisals and harassment against journalists in particular against women journalists. 
With this and in spirit of cooperation Iran recommends Peru to:

1- Investigate promptly, thoroughly and impartially all human rights violations;  

2- Improve conditions in prisons in particular for women detainees and to ensure women’s access to adequate health services in prisons; 
3- Take necessary steps to assure the access of Indigenous Peoples and the Afro Peruvian community to quality education. 
Iran wishes Peru a successful review. 
I thank you Mr. President 

